

October 31, 2018

Felisa Hagins Oregon Health Policy Board 500 Summer Street NE Salem, OR 97301

Dear Felisa,

I want to extend my sincere appreciation for your leadership over the past several years as we worked together to bring better health, better care, and lower health care costs to Oregonians.

Thanks to your efforts, Oregon is a national leader in health and health care. From the Board's initial Action Plan for Health to your current work, you have been a key participant in meeting the legislature's lofty mandate to "provide and fund access to affordable, quality care for all Oregonians." The work the Board has done for CCO 2.0 set the stage for the next evolutionary step of Medicaid transformation shows your commitment to policy deliberation, broad stakeholder engagement, and steadfast progression toward our goal that Oregon becomes a healthier state.

Your commitment to providing better health, better care, and lower costs has been paramount to Oregon's success.

I cannot thank you enough for all the work that you have done, except to say that I will ensure your efforts are built upon in years to come and beyond.

Governor Kate Brown

